Minutes of the CICA Housing Committee January 11, 2007 at 7:15 at Beth’s house

Present: Mabel Doughty, Beth Howe, Herb Maine and Ruth Slagle

Absent: Bob Earnest, John Wilson

Reports on activities:

Beth said she will be going to meetings of the Coalition for Coastal Workforce Housing and the Greater Portland Council of Governments Committee on Community Development Block Grants.  Also the Transition Committee’s Subcommittee on Land Use is beginning to look at the zoning ordinance so Beth and Ruth can work on how it helps or hinders affordable housing on Chebeague.

Pilot Project: The group discussed the material provided by Bob before the meeting on the design and cost of a manufactured duplex.  The advantages of it are that it would be quick to put up, though it would take some time to get Town approval for the subdivision and site design.  Since it would be new maintenance would be less of an issue.  It is efficient to operate.  And it is relatively inexpensive per unit.  Herb said that he thinks this idea would not meet two of the criteria for a pilot project – the Curit Property is not very visible, and this particular duplex is not wonderful looking.  His preference is for an initial project that is lower impact – buying an existing house means that people know the house already and it does not develop a new piece of property.  Beth said she  thought the total cost was daunting; it would require raising more money.  She didn’t think that resale would be a problem.  There are bound to be island people who would be interested in buying a relatively new rental property as an investment.  She thought this would be a good idea for a future project and the fact that research has been done on it would be something that could be cited in applications for money for the pilot.  The group decided to send out the letters to the owners of the three houses that have been explored already.  Beth will do this after talking with Bob.

Herb said that his major concern is being prepared for whatever response we may get from the owners.  Need to have a budget and strategy for raising money.  Beth said that North Haven had gotten a matching grant from the Genesis Fund for $25,000 and then raised $25,000 on the island.  They had been given a parcel of land for the house.  They expect to sell the house for $125,000 and have a $50,000 subsidy.  We could go to Genesis for a similar matching grant.  But by our calculations so far we would need to raise $75,000.

The group worked on the budget for the project, adding items:

Expenditures




Revenues

Down-payment 



grant money

Closing costs




donations

legal fees



rental revenue

sale price for house and maybe land

Principal






Interest

Homeowners insurance

Utilities not paid by renter, but expectation is that renters will pay electricity and heat.

Taxes

Maintenance contract

Sale at end


Broker fees


Legal advice about sale as affordable house

Herb reported on a conversation with Ricker Boisvert about the ex-Ray Newcomb house.  He wants to keep the property for his children and for the time being is renting it as what is affordable housing.  The house now rents for $500/month.  He will be adding another building behind the small house to the right of Ray’s house.  Deb Hall’s apartment rents for $600 per month.  These are very low rental costs compared to the metro area

Someone suggested sending out a letter or flyer to encourage island people to contact us about houses or land.  This was not explored further.

